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Andrew Johnson 
Aviation and Discipleship 

Ghana, West Africa 

God is full of Grace! 
Monthly Feature: November and December   

he Lord is my strength 

and my shield; in Him 

my heart trusts and I am 

helped; my heart exults, 

and with my song I give thanks 

to Him. - Psalm 28:7.  

Daily Personal/Church Life: As I continue 

to spend time in God’s Word, listen to 

podcasts or watch youtube sermons, I am 

constantly reminded of two things: 1) How 

dependent I am on God; 2) How 

providential and faithful He continues to be. 

Life for me still continues to be more 

passive than active, allowing extra time for 

some things that I wouldn’t be able to do 

otherwise. I am currently staying at my 

home sending church’s parsonage, and 

experiencing the blessing of “mostly 

normal” Church life. While we had resumed 

normal in-person services back in May, 

from November 8 through November 22, we 

had to return to online or virtual services 

thanks to multiple COVID cases in our 

congregation. Please remember to pray for 

Calvary Baptist Church as it is in all of 

our hearts to resume in-person services 

again as soon as possible.  

Furlough and Prefield: Since returning to 

the US from Ghana in April, my intention 

has always been to visit and minister to 

supporters, reach out to potentially new 

supporters, attend Kingdom Air Corps in 

Alaska, and return to Ghana (Lord willing) 

within two years – possibly one and a half. 

All of those ambitions are still in the 

forefront of my mind and I am earnestly 

praying for God to still bring them to pass. 

Of course, God has willed a unique path for 

me this year, one I would have never 

planned for. Please pray for me as I seek to 

resume those same plans in 2021. With the 

recommendations of both my doctor and my 

ABWE regional director, I have resumed 

some of my furlough/prefield ministry, but 

at a much slower rate. By God’s grace alone, 

I have been able to visit several churches 

beginning in October and finishing this 

month in November. This will be my first 

family holiday season (Thanksgiving 

through New Years) since 2018! Therefore, 

December has remained schedule free as I 

have family events scheduled throughout 

and more simple recovery time. I am 

currently planning and praying towards 

spending most of January and February 

in Kansas if the Lord allows it. I will be 

able to finish visiting my supporting 

churches and visit a couple new ones should 

the “doors be opened” during that time.  

Vehicle Accident: My head seems to be 

mostly back to normal. No one has told me 

that I’m insane anyway       I continue to 

deal with a few prolonged symptoms. For 

instance, after speaking (preaching or 

presenting) I get headaches for the rest of 

the day and through the following 

day. I continue to have low 

stamina, although I have gained 

some back! Chronic aches remain 

in the left side of my face, and the 

pupil in my left eye remains over-

dilated. Please continue to pray for 

healing.  

Happy Thanksgiving! I hope you enjoy 

your time with family this week and you 

are encouraged by the gospel that we 

celebrate as we look toward Christmas 

and the New Year. 
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